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ATTENTION:
HIGH HOLY DAY SERVICES CHANGED TO OUTDOORS OR ONLINE ONLY. 

Please see details on Page 8

Special Note about Outdoor Services: We are looking forward to gathering in-person at
outdoor services. However, please check your email for announcements before leaving to
attend an outdoor service. We will be monitoring the air quality and other health indicators. We
may suspend a planned outdoors service to protect everyone’s health, including our clergy and
choir. 
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This has been a very strange time. We are once again living in unprecedented times. No one
expected that at this time this year, many would opt to join services online only nor did we think our
vaccines would possibly need boosters. How could we have predicted the division on the left and
right, the rise in anti-Semitism or the attacks on Zionist thinking and the State of Israel? When we
think about all of this in one moment, it can be extremely overwhelming and depressing. I am here to
tell you there is hope. There is another side to this wild time in history that we are living through, and
like all things the only constant is change.  So we pray for a change for the better. 

As I write this we are still in the month of Elul. When you read this it will be almost Rosh
Hashanah. I have found meaning and renewal during these uncertain times by grounding myself in
Jewish tradition. Part of my daily practice has been reading as much as I can about Elul, reciting

Psalm 27, and digging into Jewish inspirational texts, listening to podcasts, and creating daily videos for you. I have found that
diving deeper into Jewish learning, teaching, chanting, and daily meditation keeps me focused on what really matters in life.
The pandemic for many of us has cleared out our social calendars and given us back time that we haven’t had in years. I’ve
found quiet meditation and peace that comes from connecting daily with the divine when I sit quietly in my meditation space
and breathe inviting God in. 

Elie Wiesel, who was all too aware of hopeless situations once said, “One must wager on the future. I believe it is possible,
in spite of everything, to believe in friendship in a world without friendship, and even to believe in God in a world where there
has been an eclipse of God’s face…we must not give in to cynicism. To save the life of a single child, no effort is too much. To
make a tired old man smile is to perform an essential task. To defeat injustice and misfortune, if only for one instant, for a
single victim, is to invent a new reason to hope.”

As we walk into a new Jewish year, I want to invite you to experience the power of community and hope by engaging more
deeply in Congregation Emanu El. We have created a huge variety of online and outdoor in person offerings for you and your
family this holiday season. Read our High Holyday guide, pick a few services to check out, or all, and join us for a spiritual
re-boot during these wild times. Together as one community, we will create hope for ourselves, our families, our community,
and our world. Join us in creating a year of renewal and hope with Congregation Emanu El. 

All my love,
Rabbi Lindy Reznick

Zochreinu l’chayim - Remember us for life… Inscribe us in the Book of Life! [HHD Amidah]

A new year! A sweet year! Fresh possibilities of hope, health, peace, blessings… what we all will
surely be praying for – for ourselves, our loved ones, our community, our nation and our world. 

As I write this article, one thing is certain – in a few short weeks, we will celebrate together!
What is still uncertain however, is the ‘how’ and ‘with whom’?! How many of you will be at outdoor
services? How many of you will be tuning in virtually from your living rooms or dining room tables?
And from what parts of the country? 

The month of Elul has been preparing us spiritually – giving us time to gaze inward, ask the tough
questions, like why did I say that? Or…why didn’t I? How did I really cope during the [still ongoing]

pandemic? What changes have occurred within? Was I too hard on myself instead of trying to be more compassionate and
accepting of these difficult challenges we have been facing? What areas of my life can I infuse with greater intention and
mindfulness?

Within our High Holy Day worship, the Unetane tokef prayer [‘we shall ascribe holiness to this day”] is perhaps the
pinnacle of the Rosh Hashanah liturgy. In the dramatic poem when the question is asked: ‘Who shall live and who shall die?,’
the response takes the form of three important words that we sing, mimicking resounding blasts of a horn:U’tshuvah, U’tefilah,
Utz’dakah’! ‘Repentance, Prayer and Charity can avert the severe decree.’ We cannot control the hour of our passing but we
can perform mitzvot and strive to enrich our lives with meaning and acts of lovingkindness. 

We are living through greater uncertainty than ever. And yet… was life ever predictable? It was the Greek philosopher,
Heraclitus, who said “Change is the only constant in life.” We read in the Talmud that “A person should always be soft like a
reed, and not be stiff like a cedar.” How easy it is to become set in our ways. Ironically, while the inevitable changes
surrounding us are not in our control, our habitual behaviors are well within our reach. If we learned anything from this past
year, it is that we need to exercise flexibility and adaptability. As one of my colleagues posted, the key word for now is ‘Pivot’!
This is the time for turning and change. Tshuvah!

May this New Year, 5782, be an opportunity for growth, positive change and compassion, and may you and your loved
ones be blessed with joy, health, peace and harmony –

Shanah Tovah u’metukah – A Happy & Sweet New Year!
Cantor Jennifer, Ira and Iden Vogel 
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Temple Board of Directors Meeting 

Board of Directors Meeting
Thursday, September 23, 7:00pm

on Zoom
______________________________________________________________________________

Sisterhood Board Meeting on Zoom
October 3rd at 9:00 a.m.

Here we are in the month of Elul, turning toward the High Holy Days once again. We hope for
a good year, a sweet year, a year of health and a year of peace.It is a time for contemplation
about what is truly important, what we value, and what should be carried forward into the new
year.

What is the value of Congregation Emanu El? Why is it important that it continue? These
are questions that we answer as we send in our membership dues and our High Holy Day
pledges. 

I recently asked our Board of Directors these questions: “Why are you a member of
Congregation Emanu El? Why do you support the Congregation?” I was inspired by their

answers and I hope you will be too.
One board member spoke of joining so his son could be bar mitzvah, but staying because the “embers” of his

Judaism caught fire again. 
Several spoke of the value of community. “It’s an extended family, you participate communally in the lives of

others.” “We will bring you chicken soup.” “We are there for you – it is the security of being a family.” “We are a
people. It is our home.”

Another theme was the continuity of tradition and the desire to give back and pay forward. “I joined to pass
Judaism on to my children and to feel Jewish.” “I believe in maintaining tradition and history.” “It’s important to
have a temple and see it continue—if you don’t, who will and what will become of the Jewish Community?”

Our congregation also contributes to the common good, the greater good. One board member reflected: “ It is
important to have Judaism represented and Jewish voices heard, it adds something valuable to the larger
community.” 

During this time of reflection, I hope that you will find value in Congregation Emanu El and that you will help
carry our community forward into the new year. You are the link between our past and our future. Our existence as
a community is only made possible by your generous support. Thank you and L’Shanah Tovah!

DDrr..  SSuussaann  DDaammrroonn

With all that is happening in the world, it is comforting to know that our awesome
clergy, Rabbi Reznick and Cantor Bern-Vogel will offer High Holy Day (HHD)
services that will ground, inspire, and support us as we embrace a New Year!
Members may choose to attend services outside the Temple, commune with nature
outside the doors of the Shul, or utilize technology to join services at home via Zoom.

Whether it is during S'lichot, Rosh Hashanah services, Yom Kippur, Sukkot or
beyond, we look forward to seeing you, as we experience the privilege of worshiping
as a community for the High Holy Days. Although many of us can express gratitude

for surviving the peaks and valleys of 2021, my wish for us all is that we have a much Sweeter New Year

B’Shalom,

Kimberly Wolfe Morgan
President, Sisterhood
sisterhood@emanuelsb.org 
Jewish War Veteran, Post #385
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The High Holidays are just days away! May you and your family have a healthy and happy New
Year.

Many synagogues and other faith institutions are facing financial challenges in this difficult
time, and we are no exception.Attached is the summary of income and expenses for the year ending
June 30, 2021.We have sustained another year of losses. In addition, our cash flow is approaching a
crisis situation.
Your
executive
board and
regular board

are well aware of the situation and
are pursuing many avenues to keep
our Temple operating.

How can you help? Please try to
pay your 2021 pledge balance and
any other pledges you have made to
CEE as soon as you can. If you are
not sure what the balance due on
your account is, please contact Judy
Filsinger at the Temple Office and
she can give you that
information.The number is
909-307-0400.

We will soon begin our High
Holiday Pledge drive.Give as
generously as possible to this
year’s appeal. It is only with your
support that we will remain the
strong and vibrant Jewish
community we have all known and
loved.

Shalom!
Kathy Rosenfeld
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The Gift Shop is getting ready to welcome you
back.  Sooner, rather than later  is the hope we all
have.

Your Gift Shop carries  a  wide  selection  of
JUDAICA  and of BEAUTIFUL, UNIQUE GIFT
ITEMS.

Until  then  and  as  always, any items you need
from Your Gift Shop are available by contacting
Lisa  Wise-Wolk  (909-723-3238)  or  Barbara  Smith
(909-801-4436). 

CREDIT CARDS are not able to be accepted
 at this time.

Checks and EXACT cash only until the shop is up
and running as we were prior to March 2020.

SISTERHOODGIFT SHOP

Mental Health Awareness in Action
We have an issue of scale. That is, how should we look

at mental issues and illness? As problems solely of the
individual who experiences them? Or at a larger societal
level that fosters possibly unhealthy conditions that then
bring about mental problems? Small scale, large scale?

This is the same vexing question we have been dealing
with for a year and a half. Should we deal with the
coronavirus solely on an individual basis? Or do we bring
in strong public health measures to curb the pandemic?
Personal decision-making or collective responsibility? 

In mental health, several prominent and poignant
examples come to mind. Destructive addiction to opioids –
should we look at it only an issue of individual physical
pain leading to addiction then often overdosing? Or should
we examine the prevalence of societal despair that often
underlies and accompanies, the addiction, as well as the
profit motive in pharmaceutical production in our health
care system?

Our fabulous American gymnast Simone Biles is
another example. We can choose to see her withdrawal
from much of this summer’s Olympics competitions as
solely her personal mental distress. Or we can examine the
nature of the whole Olympics system that may be putting
unhealthy stresses on athletes. 

Psychology and psychiatry have tended to view and
treat mental illness as an individual problem. And yet
public health professionals and others clearly see that in the
U.S. and other countries, we humans have what some call
an epidemic of depression. Shouldn’t we ask why? And
why are there so many suicides in some countries? Surely
we need to look more broadly than the individual stories. 

Right now we have an experienced Surgeon General of
the United States, Vice Admiral and Dr. Vivek H. Murthy.
During his years out of office, 2017-2021, he spent his time
working on questions of public health underlying
mental/emotional distress that brings on physical andmental
illness. He even wrote a book, Together: The Healing
Power of Human Connection in a Sometimes Lonely World
(2020). In future articles for Mental Health Awareness In
Action we’ll be delving into what he’s been discovering
and thinking about. There’s lots of wisdom there.

But as we enter the year 5782, this is a good time to
think more deeply about mental illness and how some
Tikkun Olam, making changes to our society, might help to
ease mental/emotional stress. Wishing all goodness in our
new year. May this be the year we can come back and be
together. We need each other.

Heidi Nimmo and Nancy Sidhu, Co-Chairs,
Mental Health Awareness In Action (MHAIA)

We are so excited to start a
new school year at our School
for Jewish Living. However,
COVID is still around so we
must navigate through the
challenges it brings. We are
planning a safe return to
in-person learning and we look
forward to getting back to
Hebrew and Judaica classes.

School registration is easy through an online form for
students from K-7th grade, please contact me at
sjl@emanuelsb.org for the link.

The new Jewish year is very close, and we have
family programs for the High Holidays. You are
invited to join Rabbi Reznick for a family friendly
experience of a Tashlich ceremony, and a Yom
Kippur family meditation. 

For now, family services will continue on Zoom.
Please join Rabbi Reznick and Rick and Addie Lupert
for a musical Shabbat service, on the second Friday of
the month. 

Wishing you a sweet and healthy new year.
In the words of Peter & Ellen Allard

May you be sealed for a good year,
For a sweet year, for a healthy year.
May you be written in the book of life,

G’mar chatima tova 

MMaarrcceellaa  LLaavvii
Director of Education & Youth, sjl@emanuelsb.org
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Perhaps the most familiar sounds of
our High Holy Day Services that
everyone waits for every year…

THIS year, we will be heralding 
ROSH HASHANAH morning on

Tuesday, September 7 – at 9:00 am 
in the PARKING LOT 

for vaccinated and unvaccinated alike!

Starting with our SHOFAR SERVICE
With Shehecheyanu, Gomel and 

Baby Blessing

~You can bring your children before
school starts!

~You can sit in your car and head
home for ZOOM SERVICES

We are excited to begin the New Year
together – safely, as one community

outside. Please plan on joining us and be
there in time to START at 9:00 a.m.!

With profound sadness we announce the
death of our member

Sharley Gottschalk
February 11, 1925 - July 22, 2021

Sharley was predeceased by her 1st husband,
Bernard Palmer. She is survived by their two
children, Hilary & Simone. Sharley later married
Kurt Gottschalk who also predeceased her.  Kurt
and Sharley were married just short of 50 years.

It is with deep sadness that we share the news
of the passing of

Violet Irene Morgan
August 13, 1929 - July 29, 2021

Violet was preceded in death by her husband, Dewi
Bernard Morgan, and by her daughter Janice Jones
and son, Bernard Morgan. She leaves to mourn, a
son, Daveed Morgan and daughter-in-law,
Kimberly Morgan, as well as 5 grandchildren and
10 great grandchildren.

It is with deep sadness that we share the
news of the passing of our previous member

Evelyn Kaplan,
February 4, 1922 - August 3, 2021

Evelyn was predeceased by her husband, Jack
Kaplan and daughter, Janine Zeldin. She is
survived by her son, Richard Kaplan and
daughter-in-law, Lynette Kaplan, and her
grandchildren, Robin Zeldin, Michael Zeldin and
Jeff Kaplan.

May the memories of the righteous 
be for a blessing
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Dear Emanu El Community,

Following considerable thought and consultation, we have reluctantly decided that all High Holy Day
services will be either Outdoors or Online. We will no longer have an In-person Indoor option. As
stated in our previous letter about the pandemic, the situation is constantly changing and we must
adapt in order to keep health and safety as our highest priority.

How has the schedule changed?

Outdoor Services: The Erev Rosh Hashanah service will now be Outdoors in the CEE Parking Lot
with masking and distancing, as well as online. Other Outdoor Services include S’lichot, Shofar
Service (9 am First Day of Rosh Hashanah), Tashlich, and Sukkot, in addition to Children’s Rosh
Hashanah/ Yom Kippur Services. 

Online Services: All other services (Rosh Hashanah Day One at 10 am, Rosh Hashanah Day Two,
Erev Yom Kippur, and Yom Kippur All Day) will be online only. These services will be broadcast live
from the Sanctuary on Zoom and Facebook Live.

There will be much to enjoy online, including a new, improved view of the Sanctuary provided by
updated cameras and the uplifting music of the choir. Celebrate after services by participating in
virtual onegs with festive activities being planned by Board members. Watch for details!

Note: For planning purposes, pre-registration is required for all services, both outdoors and
online. Please complete the registration form on our website at www.emanuelsb.org.

Why were these changes made?

Clergy and leadership have consulted in depth with members of our Health and Safety Task Force
and others. Our resident epidemiologist has voiced concern that Covid case numbers in San
Bernardino and Riverside Counties have not yet peaked and the rates of vaccination are still well
below the state average. From reports of some fully vaccinated individuals with “long Covid” from
breakthrough infections to data from Israel about waning protection leading to recommendations for
boosters, many of us are finding reasons for increased caution.

We care deeply about the health and safety of each one of you! At this challenging time, let us join
together to celebrate safely. May we find strength and hope in our Emanu El community.

Rabbi Lindy Reznick

Cantor Jennifer Bern Vogel

Dr. Susan Damron, President
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JJooiinn  uuss  ffoorr  SSuukkkkoott
MMoonnddaayy,,  SSeepptteemmbbeerr  2200,,  66::0000  ppmm  
IInn--PPeerrssoonn  iinn  tthhee  CCEEEE  PPaarrkkiinngg  LLoott

AAnn  eevveenniinngg  ooff  SSaaccrreedd  SSttoorryytteelllliinngg

EEvveerryyoonnee  iiss  wweellccoommee  wwiitthh
aaddvvaannccee  rreeggiissttrraattiioonn..

MMaasskkiinngg  aanndd  aapppprroopprriiaattee
ddiissttaanncciinngg  aarree  rreeqquuiirreedd..

SSiimmcchhaatt  TToorraahh  SSeerrvviiccee  aanndd  CCoonnsseeccrraattiioonn  SSeerrvviiccee
WWeeddnneessddaayy,,  SSeepptteemmbbeerr  2299,,  22002211

WWaattcchh  ffoorr  mmoorree  ddeettaaiillss  iinn  tthhee  wweeeekkllyy  eemmaaiill  nneewwsslleetttteerr  
aanndd  oonn  tthhee  wweebbssiittee..
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We rejoice with those whose birthdays occur in September and wish them a Mazal Tov:

1-September Michael Kress 
1-September Blake Ferguson 
2-September Alec Weissman 
3-September Martin Handleman 
4-September Hillel Cohn 
6-September Allen Eirew 
6-September Fernando Ramirez 
6-September Jill Weissman 
7-September Marvin Friedman
9-September Daniel Schwartz
12-September Paula Porter 
12-September Susan Damron 
12-September Caroline Daravi 
12-September Jacob Ramirez (5 years old)
14-September Judy Handleman 

15-September Leah Etzioni 
15-September Donald Singer 
15-September Mindy Longoni 
20-September Joya Eirew 
22-September Sarah Uffer 
23-September Steven Becker 
23-September Taylor Fenster 
23-September Darcie Rickert
26-September Karyn Lehmann 
26-September Cheryl Bardowell 
27-September Karen Uffer 
27-September Gregory Weissman 
28-September Jessica Rosenfeld 
29-September Phil Wizer 
29-September Avi Rudd (13 years old)

We extend a hearty Mazal Tov to the following whose wedding anniversaries occur in the month of
September:

1-September Jeffrey & Kathleen Rosenfeld
4-September Paolo & Mindy Longoni
5-September Deborah & Daniel Schwartz
12-September Joyce & Barry Eskin
27-September Heidi Nimmo & Jeffrey Spears

We gratefully acknowledge these contributions to our various temple funds:

TEMPLE FUND
In observance of the Yahrzeits of…
Ben Cohen by Annette and Lee Cohen
Bernard Domroy by Michelle Anctil
Jerry Kravitz by Cindy Brasington
Bertha Goldschlager by Harriet Herman
Lester Kantor by Claudette Guy
June Hyman by Bradley Hyman
Fanny Cohen by Annette and Lee Cohen
Gertrude Loria by Judy Miller
Shifra Blumen by Ruben Blumen
Irving Moss by Gloria Snyder
Anna Gluskoter by Esther Weiss

In Honor of the Birthday of…
Heidi Nimmo by Nancy Acosta

In Honor of the Leadership of…
Susan Damron, Stuart Sweet and Kathy Rosenfeld by
Vickie and Steven Becker

For the Recovery of
Jeffrey O’Rourke by Ethel McAfee

CHERRIE LUBEY FLOWER FUND 
In observance of the Yahrzeits of…
Richard Altheimer by Nancy Darling
Anna Gluskoter by Esther Weiss
Rachel Goodstein by Carol Pristoop

In Memory of…
Evelyn Kaplan by Ethel McAfee
Violet Morgan by Ethel McAfee

MORTGAGE REDUCTION FUND 
In observance of the Yahrzeits of…
Soloman Eskin by Joyce and Barry Eskin

For the Recovery of
Annette Cohen by Joyce and Barry Eskin

In Memory of…
Evelyn Kaplan by Joyce and Barry Eskin
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The following Yahrzeits will be observed during the month of September: Those with a () are inscribed on the
Wall of Perpetual Memorial:

September 3-4 September 10-11 September 17-18 September 24-25

Phillip Albert
George Becker

Ben Cohen
Henry Epstein

Martin Feldman
Jennie Feldstein
Jose Fidanque

Minnie Frank
Howard Gimble
Anna Gluskoter
Charles Goldberg
Theodore Goodman

Cecile Ischi
Samuel Jarson
Louis Katz
Mary Kreger
Alexander Kreger
Rebekkah Lehr
Morris Magid

Miriam Malacoff
Irving Moss

Morris Sagal
David Sarbone

Joseph Sarver
Jerry Zaritsky

Bertha Barnett
Pete Buncher

Morris Carsman
Arline Cohen

Coleen Darrow
Nathan Ernstein

Solomon Eskin
David Frank

Pauline Goldberg
H. George Gordon

Andrew Greene
Milton Harris
Edward Hessen
Edward Hirsch
Ida Kater
Harold Kipper
Herman Kritzer
Lya Levy
Julian Lippman
Mae Lubinsky
Mildred Mintz
Stanley Mishook
Beatrice Moschel
Shirley Norian
Samuel Outevsky

Jean Pickus
Sadie Price
Julie Sadacca

Joseph Satz
Arnold Schapiro

William Schapiro
Sam Schnitzer

Jenny Serlin
Jennie Shaller
Ella Sherman

Harry Siegel
Phyllis Siperstein
Abraham Solomon
Steve Urbach
Muriel Wing

Arthur Wright

Joyce Barnett
William Bellman

Helen Berman
Betty Bloom

Leonard Byman
Lawrence Chudacoff
Gershon Davis
Benjamin Doros

Miriam Dunn
Marilyn Estrin

Avigdor Etzioni
Neal Gilbert

Helen Goldfeder
Hertha Harris

Eva Henring
Phillip Hollander

Victoria Karter
Eileen Kaufman
Marvin Kord
Mac Kustin
Jack Lehberg

Anne Liebers
Jacob Mintz

Khris Neal
Emmanuel Rosenfeld
Joe Ruderman

Sylvia Rush
Joseph Secouler
Jean Slatin
Ida Sperber

Alfred Steinman
Jean Teitelbaum
Harold Wolstein

Ethel Yaroslow
Louis Zwerner

Frieda Atlas
 Israel Binder

Ray Briant
Baila Clayman
Florence DeLange
Hanna Epstein
Rose Farber

Bernice Feldman
Richard Hyman

Joseph Irom
Jacob Jaffe
Anna Kallweit
Louis Kassel

Larry Landau
Jacob Laskin
Samuel Levene

Leslie Magerman
Ida Malacoff
Hyman Marcus
Alexander McIntosh
Helen Mink

Marilyn O Dell
Charlotte Olenick
Robert Rose
Max Rosenblum
Gertrude Rowelsky

Marvin Rubinstein
Beverly Scher
Rabbi Schimmel
Maurice Soltz
Foesa Tennenbaum

Rena Uffer
Sylvia Wagner
Saul Waldman
Celia Wallach

Dorothy Whitman
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1495 Ford Street - Redlands CA 92373

Dr. Susan Damron, President • Michael Reiter, First Vice President • Karyn Lehmann, Second Vice President • Kathy Rosenfeld, CFO • Leslie Soltz, Secretary 
Marvin Reiter, Member-at-Large • Stuart Sweet, Immediate Past President • Kimberly Wolfe-Morgan, President, Sisterhood

Board of Directors: Craig Beasley • Rhian Beutler • Dr. Tonya Brooks • Adelyn Durazzo 
Dr. Sharon Lang • Graham Ohayon • Michael Paisner • Tim Plueger • Dr. Elizabeth Raskin
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